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              Riverside-San Bernardino Counties  

The Inland Orchid News. 

 

  

Regular meetings are 

held on the 2nd 

Thursday of the month.   

 

Regular meetings 

include: 

 

Plant Judging 7:15pm 

 

Meeting 7:30pm 

 

Speaker  7:45pm 

 

Refreshments & 

Judging Results 

8:45pm 

 

Raffle 9:00pm 

Meetings are held at the 

Colton Community Center 

Second Thursday of each month 

Show-N-Tell @ 7:15 pm 

Meeting @ 7:30 pm 
 

 

 We are pleased to have as our speaker for the night, Mr. 

Harold Koopowitz.   
 

Harold Koopowitz is professor emeritus of ecology at the 
University of California at Irvine. Previously, he was the 
director of the University of California at Irvine Arboretum for 
twenty years when it specialized in African bulbous and 
cormous plants. Koopowitz has long-standing interests in the 
hybridization of a variety of specialist plants, including slipper 
orchids and bulbs such as daffodils, clivias, and adeniums. 
He has traveled extensively to study orchids in the wild and is 
diligent in his efforts to encourage discussion about 
endangered plants. The results of his devotion include 
numerous scientific papers on orchids, deforestation, and the 
effects of long conversion on plant extinctions. He is a long-
standing member of the conservation committee of the 
American Orchid Society and a member of the Orchid 
Specialist Group of the Species Survival Commission. In 
2003 he was awarded the Herbert Medal, the highest honor 
the International Bulb Society can bestow upon a person for 
meritorious achievement in advancing the knowledge of 
bulbous plants. The author of several books on horticulture 
and conservation, Koopowitz is currently editor-in-chief for 
the Orchid Digest. He resides in Santa Ana, California. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



    

 

 

   Standard Catts    Odonts/Onc.    

   1st-G&S Collins   1st –Dann Dunst 

   2nd-Jamie Stewart   2nd-G&S Collins 

   3rd- Bob Laughlin   3rd- Bob Laughlin 

    

   Miniature Catts   Paphs      

   1st –Bob Laughlin   1st –G&S Collins 

   2nd –G&S Collins   2nd-Bob Laughlin 

   3rd –Dann Dunst   3rd –Jamie Stewart  

  

   Cymbidiums    Vanda      

   1st –Jamie Stewart   1st – Jamie Stewart 

   2nd –G&S Collins   2nd –Dann Dunst 

   3rd –John & Maria Hasircogw  3rd –Karl Trisler 

    

   Mini Cymbidiums   Phalanaepsis     

   1st –Bob Laughlin   1st – G&S Collins 

   2nd –Jamie Stewart   2nd –Sue Mullins  

   3rd –Dann Dunst   3rd – T. Cupino, G. Stall,  

J. Stewart, D. Dunst 

    

   Dendrobiums    Other      

   1st –Jamie Stewart   1st – Dann Dunst 

   2nd –Bob Laughlin   2nd- Karl Trisler 

   3rd –G&S Collins   3rd –G&S Collins 

 

   Species    Grand Champion 

     

   1st –Dann Dunst   Dann Dunst 

   2nd –Karl Trisler 

   3rd –Jamie Stewart 

 

 

 

 

   A very special thank you to Nessa Rosenbaum who took on the  

   Responsibility and duties of the 2nd VP for the last three years. 

   You did a great job and am sure you will continue to be an  

   Asset to the society in the coming years. 
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  New Rosters are 

now available.  

Ask for them from 

Laura Gerdwagon 

at the welcome 

table where raffle 

tickets are being 

sold.  Thank you.    

 

Thank you Dann 

Dunst for taking 

on the 

responsibilities of 

membership chair.  

Please make sure 

all of your 

information is 

correct and if not, 

please let him 

know of any 

changes that need 

to be made. 

               Year 2015-2016 Show-N-Tell Winners 

 Enjoy having some 

refreshments?  

 

 Bring a treat and 

receive a free raffle 

ticket for the general 

raffle.  Both snacks 

and beverages are 

most welcome. 
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Roster Changes and 

Additions 

 

New members: 

 

 

Please add to your  

new roster: 

 

Susan Medrano 

3920 Sn Benito Ave. 

San Bernardino, CA 

92407 

9809-887-3465 

Smedrano22@ 

roadrunner.com 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Welcome new 

members!  We hope 

that you will find the 

society to be a fun and 

educational way to 

learn more about 

growing orchids. 

 

   

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Andy's Orchids Summer Open House 

July 8-10, 2016 
   734 Ocean View Ave. Encinitas, CA 
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In our efforts to 

conserve our funds 

for the society, 

anyone wishing to 

receive the 

newsletter by 

email (Microsoft 

Word format or 

PDF) please 

contact Sandy 

Collins (909) 794-

7426. This not 

only saves the 

society postage, it 

also saves time on 

printing, folding & 

mailing our 

newsletters. 

Advertising 

Rates: 
 

Half page 
Approx. 4.5” x 5.5” 

$7.50 per issue 

 

Business card 
Approx. 2” x 3.5” 

$5.00 per issue 

 

All ads MUST be 

camera ready or a 

graphics fee will 

be charged. 

 
     

Phalaenopsis –Collins           Species – Dann Dunst   Mini Cattleya – Bob Laughlin 

   
Member of the Year – Tanya Cupino  Honorary Member – Micaela Solis 

   
President’s Award – Jim Spence  Other Genera – Dann Dunst 

 
Your New Board members for the year 2016-2017 – Sworn in by Tanya Cupino 
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Officers 2015-2016 
 

President: Tom Gibbs 

1st Vice President: Open 

2nd Vice President: Steve Trammell 

Board Secretary:  Laura Gerdwagon 

Membership Secretary: Dann Dunst  

Treasurer: Sandy Collins  

Appointments 

 

Auction: OPEN 

Greeter:  OPEN 

Hospitality/Kitchen: Various Groups 

Newsletter: Sandy Collins 

Plant Sales: Jamie Stewart  

Raffle Tickets: Laura Gerdwagon  

Speakers: Micaela Solis 

Sunshine:  Jim Neuhalfen 

Parliamentarian: Don Phillips 

AOS/Orchid Digest: Sandy Collins 

Equipment: Jim Spence 

Web Site: Jim Spence 

Spring Show 

 

Right: Dann Dunst receiving plaque 

from Nessa Rosenbaum for most 

points overall.  Good job Dann!! 

 

 

 

 

Board Members 

 

 

Linda Lang, Ron Lang, Laura 

Gerdwagon, Nessa Rosenbaum, 

Micaela Solis, Jim Spence, Steve 

Trammell, Don Phillips, Sandy Collins 

& Tom Gibbs.      

Newsletter Editor 

 
 

 

Deadline for newsletter 

submissions is the last 

Sunday of the month. 

Contact: 

 

Sandy Collins 

 

 

Board Meeting 

 

The next board 

meeting will be 

held on Sunday, 

July 24 @ 3:30 

pm at the Colton 

Community 

Center. The board 

meetings are held 

on the fourth 

Sunday of the 

month and the 

general society 

membership is 

always welcome. 

If you are a board 

member and you 

are not able to 

attend please 

notify Tom Gibbs 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 
 

   Society members enjoying our Installation and Awards Potluck.   

   Thank you to all that were able to attend.  Great food, great people. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

About Our Society… 

The Riverside-San Bernardino Counties Orchid Society (RSBCOS) was founded to further 

the understanding and appreciation of orchids by its members locally and to aid in a 

worldwide effort to improve man’s knowledge of them. 

Meetings are held at 

Colton Community 

Center 

660 Colton Ave. 

Colton, CA 92324 

 

 

 

RSBCOS 

P.O. Box 10423 
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92423 
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